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October 5, 2023

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,

“Have I not commanded you? Be strong and courageous. Do not be afraid; do not be 
discouraged, for the LORD your God will be with you wherever you go.” (Joshua 1:9)

Our theme for Catholic Education Sunday this year is: “Courage to Lead”. Parents, educators, 
administrators, trustees, and clergy are all invited to engage their responsibility of leadership to 
strengthen and promote Catholic education, through which we lead the children entrusted to our 
care to know, love, and follow Jesus Christ.

Publicly funded Catholic education in Alberta is a unique and cherished historical gift, for which 
we are grateful. It is an invaluable offering to both the Catholic community and wider society, 
carrying growing responsibility in an increasingly secular world. In the face of many societal 
changes and challenges, we share the responsibility of ensuring that our faith-based education 
remains steadfast in its fidelity to the teachings of the Church. We are all called to lead with 
courage, secure in God’s love.

Leadership within Catholic Education involves guidance with a sense of purpose, driven by the 
mission to nurture in our young people a joyful reliance upon the Holy Spirit, unwavering trust 
in the words of the Lord Jesus, and abiding confidence in the providence of our Heavenly Father. 
Beyond academic excellence, dedicated educators will permeate all aspects of school life with 
the Catholic faith. Parents and clergy have their role to play by strengthening the relationship of 
our schools with both home and parish. In addition, all Catholics exercise their responsibility by 
offering the support of their prayers and advocating strongly for our schools. Every effort counts 
in the promotion of our Catholic education system.



office hours for sms teachers

Mrs.  de Jong   Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Bergenhenengowen  Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Do you need extra help with any subjects or assignments?  Check out this chart for extra 
time the teachers are putting in for just that reason.  Stop in and ask your questions, or get 
the help you need.  Parents are also welcome to make an appointment to stop in for a chat.

Semester 1 (2023-2024)

Mr. Doolittle   Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Marchesin   Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Makarchuk   Wednesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Meier    Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Siemens   Mondays/Wednesdays   3:15 - 3:30 p.m.

Mrs. Smith    Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Ms. Vienneau   Tuesdays/Thursdays   3:15 - 3:30 p.m.

Mr. Vornbrock   1st, 2nd & 4th Wednesday  3:15 - 3:45 p.m.  

Mrs. Lagler    Wednesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m. 

Ms. Uyesugi    Tuesdays     3:30-4:00 p.m.

Ms. Huehn    Wednesdays     3:15 - 4:30 p.m. 



OFF-CAMPUS NEWS

3rd Annual
It’s Your Future. 

What’s Your Plan?
Off-Campus Post-Secondary Event 

Grades 10-12
November 16th  

9 to 11am
at St. Mary’s school in Taber

See you there!

Your Off-Campus Team
Mark Boschee  - Off-Campus Coordinator  Cell: 587-220-4258 or Email: boscheem@holyspirit.ab.ca

Wendy Gurr - Career PracƟƟoner - 403-327-4596 Ext 312 or Email: gurrw@holyspirit.ab.ca

November Virtual Career Sessions
Autobody Technician - Nov. 2– 4:30pm
Mortgage Specialist - Nov. 14 - 4:30pm

Pharmacist - Nov. 21- 5:00pm
Surveyor - Nov. 23 - 4:30pm

CommunicaƟons Officer - Nov. 28 - 5:00pm
Forest Officer - Nov.29 - 5:00pm

Register for any or all of these sessions at:
hƩps://careersteps.ca/ 

                              Trades4U Night (formerly Try a Trades Night)

Wednesday, November 22, 6:30pm-8:30pm
Spend an evening trying a skilled Trade at a local business.

This event is open to students in grades 9 to 12.
LocaƟons are in Lethbridge, Taber, Coaldale and Fort Macleod

When registering check locaƟon and Ɵme as some Ɵmes may vary.
Register at: hƩps://Ɵnyurl.com/4ba6nbek
Contact Mr. Boschee for more informaƟon. 

Post-Secondary Fair

Wednesday, November 8th, 2023  5:30 to 7:30pm
At Immanuel ChrisƟan Secondary School 

802-6 Ave N, Lethbridge
5:00 & 6:30pm-Finance & Scholarships PresentaƟons

5:45 & 7:15pm-TransiƟoning to Post-Secondary PresentaƟons
QuesƟons? Call 403-328-399 or email careersteps.ca

Sponsored by Career TransiƟons

Lethbridge College Winter Session 
Dual Credit Courses

Students can now apply for Lethbridge College Dual 
Credit Courses which will run from                       
January 29 to May 3, 2024.
There 23 different courses to choose from.
For a full list of the courses go to: hƩps://
lethbridgecollege.ca/programs-and-courses/dual-
credit  Contact Mrs. Gurr for an applicaƟon form.
If any students are interested in taking:
Intro to the Trades , Intro to TransportaƟon Trades, 
Intro into ConstrucƟon Trades, or Intro into Culinary 
Trades please contact Mr. Boschee ASAP.

Hours 

All Rap and Work Experience students please 
remember to send in your hours to Mr. Boschee. 



Hello, my name is Laurie Kerkhoff and I have been the St. Mary’s School Council Chair since 2020. 

My husband Todd and I were both born and raised in Taber. I am a registered dental hygienist and 
also do bookkeeping for the family farm. I am an alumnus of St Mary's school (Grad class of 1990), 
as is our daughter Morgan (Grad class of 2014), and our son Lucas is currently in grade 9. Our family 
enjoys spending time outdoors and watching our kids play sports. I am very involved with the parish 
community with roles on the Liturgy Committee, Parish Council, and the CWL.  

I joined the School Council when Lucas started Grade 6 as it was important to be involved and to 
stay connected with the school. Several executive positions were open, so I volunteered to fi ll any of 

the positions...and ended up as the Chair. Initially, I was unsure of my qualifi cations for the role, however, I soon came to realize it was more 
manageable than it seemed and I enjoyed the leadership position. Being on the School Council has provided an opportunity to connect with the 
school administration and staff, the trustee, and the student, community, and parish representatives, where we can collaborate and share 
information about the various aspects of education, faith, community and student well-being.

Parish Rep: Jason Baier, 
new St. Augustine’s 
Parish Council Chair, St. 
Mary’s alumni graduated 
in 1992, has lived in Taber 
for 45 years, married 
with one child.

My name is Thomas Machacek. I am the Trustee for the Holy Spirit School Division and represent Schools 
both in Taber and Bow Island. 

My wife Darla and I have four grown children who all attended both St. Pat’s and St. Mary’s. 

I farm for a living and have spent my entire life in Taber. 
Being active in the community is important to me and I serve on the Taber Chamber, Cornfest Committee, 
Community Futures and the Taber Pheasant Fest. I’m also on a number of Agricultural Boards and help out 
at our Church, St. Augustine’s when I can.

I am a fi rm believer in Catholic education and feel a choice for students is truly a blessing and something 
the we as Albertans need to continue to support. Our children are a gift from God, they deserve a strong 
faith-based education to ensure they are ready to be successful in their future ahead.



My name is Tamara Miyanaga and it is my honor to serve as the Community Representative 
on St. Mary’s school council. I try to bring awareness of community events and opportunities 
for students and their families. 

Mark and I farm with our family north of Taber.  We have belonged to St. Augustine’s parish 
for 32 years.  Our three daughters live in Edmonton, Calgary, and Lethbridge. Our son-in 
law’s brighten our family and grandson Theo is a true blessing. Involvement in our parish, 
school and community will enrich your life and those around you.  If you can, take time to 
give back, even if it’s attending the monthly meeting. 

My name is Sue Sawatzky, I am honored to serve as secretary on St. Mary’s School 
Council this year. 

My husband David and I along with our four children have found amazing community and 
friendships in Taber, the Holy Spirit Schools, as well as St. Augustine’s Parish. We have 
one daughter in St. Mary’s and one in St. Patrick’s. Two of our children have graduated 
and are pursuing their dreams at University of Lethbridge and in the work force. 

I decided to be a part of St. Mary’s School Council because I believe in the value of 
quality Catholic Education and want to be an active participant in my children’s school 
and look forward to offering what I can and learn much from the experienced council 
members.

My name is Laurie Untereiner and I am the treasurer for St Mary’s School Council. I 
live in Taber with my husband Brent and our three children. Kaitlyn is in her fi rst year 
of post secondary, Evan is a grade 11 student, and Blake is in grade 7. I also went to 
St Mary’s myself. 

I feel being on parent council is a very important role to be able to better understand 
what’s going on in our school and stay connected. I fi rst joined about 8 years ago and 
still see a strong value in being part of council.



Nyla DeBoer is our St. 
Mary’s Athlete of the week, 
sponsored by Harley Phillips.  
Nyla is recognized for her 
participation on the  St. Mary’s 
SV girls Storm volleyball team. 
Nyla has a positive attitude and 
is a great team player.  She has 
great passing and has become 
more offensive at the net 
with her hitting. She has also 

learned a new position mid season and has done well. Her 
serving is consistent and challenging for the opposing team 
to return.  She has great court awareness and anticipates 
the play well. Way to go Nyla!

Pablo is our St. Mary’s 
Athlete of the Week, 
sponsored by Harley Phillips. 
Pablo is recognized for his 
participation on the St. Mary’s 
Cross Country team. Pablo 
never missed a training run 
and is always eager to go 
out on runs throughout the 
week exploring our local 
trails. He had a great race 
last Wednesday at Zones in 

Pincher Creek on a very challenging course. He also raced 
this past weekend in the Coalhurst Fun Run and fi nished an 
impressive second place in his age category and fourth 
overall! Well done and Congratulations Pablo!

Lyndon is our St. Mary’s Athlete 
of the Week, sponsored by 
Harley Phillips. Lyndon is 
recognized for his play on the 
St. Mary’s golf team. He won 
the silver medal at the 1A ASAA 
south zone golf championship. 
Lyndon tied for fi rst after 18 
holes of golf, shooting 76. It 
went to a three hole playoff, 
and Lyndon ended up fi nishing 

second, earning the silver medal and spot in the Provincial 
championship in Lloydminster. At Provincials Lyndon shot a 
76 on his fi rst round putting him in twenty eighth place. On 
his second round he shot 79, placing him tied for thirtieth 
overall and in fi rst for 1A boys. Way to play Lyndon! We are 
so proud of all your hard work and success!!

Madalynn is our St. Mary’s 
Athlete of the Week, sponsored 
by Harley Phillips. She has 
been selected for her play on 
the JV Storm volleyball team. 
Madalynn was nominated 
for her positive energy and 
willingness to always go for the 
ball. She has a great attitude all 
the time and always pumps the 
team up before, and during, a 

game. Madalynn has no fear of diving and is always ready to 
slide across the fl oor for a ball. Way to go Madalynn!!



The St. Mary’s Christmas Concert is not that far away.  The concert will be held on Wednesday, December 20th, at 7:00 in the 
school gym.  Please mark this date on your calendar.  All band students from grades 6-12 will be taking part in this concert.  
Parents are reminded that students must have a white dress shirt or sweater with no writing on it, as well as a black pair 
of pants or skirt.      Tickets are not required but there will be a silver collection at the door to help support the St. Mary’s 
Bands.

The St. Mary’s Senior Band will be performing at the Town of Taber Remembrance Day Ceremony on Saturday, November 11th 
at 10:50 am at the Taber Civic Centre.   Students will be meeting at the school at 9:20 to help move equipment to the Civic 
Centre   We look forward to performing at a very worthwhile event.

The St. Mary’s Band Booster Club has begun its second fundraiser of the year.  To help raise money for our Junior/Senior 
Band trip to Vancouver in May, the students are selling Ben’s  Beef Jerky.  Bags are $22 each and are full of great, fresh, 
Alberta Beef Jerky.  It comes in 4 fl avours:  Original, Teriyaki, Sweet and Spicy and Smoky River.   Orders must be in by 
November 8th and the jerky will be delivered to the school around November 23rd.   Please see any band student from grade 
7-12 if you would like to order some jerky!

The St. Mary’s Band Booster Club would like to thank everyone who supported our latest fundraisers.   The Dieleman’s order 
arrived early!   Please check your order carefully for any missing or damaged items when you receive it. Also, please do not 
delay in distributing your orders.   Please send an e-mail (makarchuka@holyspirit.ab.ca) or a note with your son or daughter 
if there is something missing or damaged so we can get it taken care of.  

The next executive meeting of the St. Mary’s Band Booster Club will be Tuesday, December 5th at 7:00 pm in the band room. 
Any interested parents are encouraged to attend.

All band students are reminded that they need to complete one Home Performance Assignment EVERY month.  Assignments 
are due the fi rst school day of the new month. These assignments are worth 10% of a students mark, so please do not forget 
to do them and hand them in.  For extra forms, please contact Mr. Makarchuk at makarchuka@holyspirit.ab.ca    The next 
assignment is due December 1st.

All grade 6-8 band students should be completing a practice sheet every week and handing them in to the band room.   To 
receive full marks, students need to practice 70 minutes per week. Extra sheets are available in the band room.





How to ApplyEligibility Criteria

*Except Quebec . **All essay entries become the property of RE/MAX Canada. Photos and names of winners may be used in print publications and media.

 Each Office Independently Owned and Operated. 23_841

CANADA

Submit an essay online between
September 12, 2023 and March 13, 2024.

Go to
https://blog.remax.ca/quest-for-excellence/

To be eligible, entrants must be a Grade 12 
student attending high school in Canada*
in the September 2023 – June 2024
academic year. Entrants must not have
previously participated in a
commencement ceremony. For inquiries email questforexcellence@remax.ca

You could win one of 40 cash
scholarships of $1,000 each.

Scholarship
Program

20
24

Are you active in your community or do you
have ideas on how to make it a better place
to call home? Submit an essay of up to 1250 words 
answering one of the questions below and you could
win $1000!

1. What does a “bright future” look like for you?

2. How have you demonstrated leadership or charity 
within your community to make it a better place?

3. How can we ensure fair and affordable housing
for all Canadians?

About the 
Scholarship



CATHOLIC 
EDUCATION 

SUNDAY

  NOVEMBER 5,
2023

CELEBRATING IN 
PARISHES WITH 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 
AND ADVOCATES

GRATEFULLY
ADVOCATING FOR

CATHOLIC 
EDUCATION

THE MISSION OF
GRACE IS TO 

INSPIRE,
INVIGORATE AND
EMBOLDEN THE

SPIRIT OF CATHOLIC
EDUCATION IN

ORDER TO UNITE,
ENGAGE, EDUCATE

AND ADVOCATE
WITH ONE VOICE ON 

ITS BEHALF

FOLLOW GRACE ON 
SOCIAL MEDIA

_____

GRACE WEBSITE



P R E S E N TAT I O N S

Learn how to finance your post-secondary education. Student
finance representatives from University of Lethbridge and
Lethbridge College will be on hand to answer specific
questions.

The transition from high school to Post-Secondary can be
daunting. Learn what to expect, plus tips and tricks to navigate
the switch.

5:00 – Finance and Scholarships
5:45 – Transitioning to Post-Secondary

6:30 – Finance and Scholarships
7:15 – Transitioning to Post-Secondary

POST-SECONDARY FAIR

Students, parents, teachers – Come and talk with
representatives from local, provincial and out of province
institutions at this fair. Registered institutions can be
found at https:www.careersteps.ca/post-secondary-fair/



Register now for this FREE virtual session! 

Register now for this FREE virtual 
session! 

Register now for this FREE virtual session! Register now for this FREE virtual session! 



Register now for this FREE virtual session! Register now for this FREE virtual session! 







Wednesday, November 15

RREEMMINNDDEERRREM INDER
You have an event upcoming:

TTHHE TTRUUTTHH AABOOUUTT YYOOUUTTHH::
CCUULLTTIVVAATTINNG DDIGITTAALL WWELLLLNNESS

THE TRUTH ABOUT YOUTH:
CULTIVATING DIGITAL WELLNESS

qque
Submit your expression of interest and inquiry

question(s)/topic(s) by scanning or clicking the above QR code!

Yates Memorial Theatre
7:00 PM



SUPPORT OUR CHILDREN

BE OKAY?

HOW DO WE

WHEN THEY MIGHT NOT

(I)SWAGPRESENTS:

Join us as we enjoy learning from Kim Clark as she presents while
having a courtesy meal

PLEASERSVPAT

16
CEDARROOMNOV
Sandman Signature
320 Scenic Drive S,

Lethbridge AB5:30 - 8:00pm

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/7R9L8CC








